
 
 

  

  SCHOOL NEWSLETTER 
     ​THURSDAY 19TH SEPTEMBER, 2019 

Te Totara Primary School 
PO Box 28134 

Rototuna, Hamilton 3256 
 

31 Hector Drive 
Rototuna North, Hamilton, 3210 

Ph: ​(07) 853-0039 
www.tetotara.school.nz 

principal@tetotara.school.nz 
 

 
Kia Ora ​(Maori/NZ)​, Hello ​(English),​ Bula ​(Fijian),​ ​Welkom​ ​(South African),​Huān yíng ​(Chinese-Mandarin) ​Ayubowan, Vanakkam ​(Sri Lankan),​ ​Namaste ​(India), 
Bem-vindos ​(Brazil),​ ​Marhaba ​(Arabic),​ Hallo ​(Dutch), ​Choum Reap Sour ​(Cambodia),​ ​Geiá sou ​(Greek), Mbote,Jambo (Congolese), Konnichiwa (Japanese), 
Hola (Spanish), ​Annyeonghaseyo (South Korea​)​ ​Israel Shalom (Hebrew) 
 
 

ART EXHIBITION 
Te Totara Primary School       
warmly invites you to come         
and see your children’s       
artwork in their pod on         
Tuesday 24​th September     
anytime from 3.00pm -       
7.00pm.  

● Our teachers will be in the           
pods with the artwork and         
would be more than happy         
to explain the learning       
processes that went on       
during their Visual Arts unit. 

● FREE ENTRY to Silent Auction         
in the Matariki Hall, with art           
donated from within our       
community. Stunning   
pieces! This is ongoing       
3.00pm - 7.00pm. 

● Gold coin donation in the         
Hall for adult refreshments       
organised by our PTA.  

● Our PTA have also       
organised children snacks     
and drinks - $2.00 each         
outside the Hall. 

● Raffles and Guess the Jelly         
Bean Jar will be displayed in           
the hall.  

All funds raised will go towards           
the cover of the new playground. 
Thank you to our sponsors for donations for the raffles and food supplied. 
 
Our PTA is looking for helpers at the Art Exhibition next Tuesday, from 3.00pm - 
5.00pm and 5.00pm - 7.00pm,  to help with selling raffle tickets and snacks. 
 
Any time that you are able to volunteer would be amazing. 
Please message the PTA on Facebook or Email:   ​pta@tetotata.school.nz 
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CLUSTER WINTER SPORTS TOURNAMENT 
Year 5&6 Students 
On Tuesday, four teachers took a           
group of nearly 80 students to the             
Year 5&6 Cluster Winter Sports         
Tournament held at Southwell to play           
Football, Hockey, Netball and Rippa         
Rugby.  
We were very privileged to have           
coaches, managers and supporters       
join us on the day, and would like to                 
especially thank the coaches who         
made themselves available to       
support their team on tournament         
day, as they have all season. 
We participated alongside     
Endeavour, Insoll, Rototuna,     
Southwell, Hukanui, St Josephs,       
Woodstock, Bankwood, Te Ao       
Mārama and Fairfield Primary       
Schools. 
All the teachers were impressed with           
the fair play, sportsmanship,       
respectfulness, and effort the students         
put into their matches, and were very             
proud of the Te Totara group.  
Our best result was our Year 5 Touch Team who won the finals and our Pacers Year 5 & 6                                       
Team who played a very tough game in the final, placing second overall. 
Well done to all our teams who participated. 
 
 

YEAR 6 LEAVERS – DESTINATION SCHOOL FOR 2020 
Many of our Year 6 families have already enrolled at an Intermediate School/High School for                             
2020 and have received confirmation of acceptance. 
It would be appreciated if you could advise your child’s classroom teacher of your decision                             
and whether or not you have received confirmation of their enrolment. 
As you can imagine, these schools have a huge amount of applications to process and are                               
keen to receive Enrolment Applications in advance. 
If you haven’t made a decision as yet, please also let the teacher know. 
 
 
2019 MEASLES OUTBREAK INFORMATION 
Last updated 5.05pm on 11th September 2019; there have been ​1172                     
confirmed cases of measles notified across New Zealand. 970 of these                     
confirmed cases are in the Auckland region. 
 
● Measles is highly contagious – and easily preventable. 
● It affects both children and adults. 
● Two doses of the measles vaccine provides the most effective protection for yourself, your family                             

and the wider community. After one dose of the MMR vaccine, about 95% of people are                               
protected from measles. After two doses, more than 99% of people are protected. 

● In New Zealand, if you were born in 1969 or later, you can get the measles vaccine for free. 
● Vaccination is particularly important if you are planning to travel anywhere overseas – to protect                             

yourself and to help prevent outbreaks in New Zealand. 
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Symptoms 
The symptoms of measles include: 

● Fever 
● Cough 
● Runny nose 
● Sore and watery ‘pink eyes’ / conjunctivitis 
● Rash 

If you catch measles, you can infect others from five days before the rash appears until five days                                   
after the rash disappears. The virus is highly contagious and spreads easily from person to person                               
through the air. 
If you or a family member suspect you have measles you should stay at home and call your Doctor or                                       
Healthline on 0800 611 116. If you have measles, it’s really important to limit spreading it to others, so                                     
avoid waiting rooms and please stay at home. 
For more information see the below websites: 
Immunisation Advisory Centre 
www.immune.org.nz 
 
Healthline  ​ 0800 611 116 
www.healthline.govt.nz 
 
Ministry of Health 
www.health.govt.nz​ and search ​‘measles’ 
Stopping the spread 
Measles is a highly infectious airborne virus which affects both children and adults. If you think you                                 
have measles, it’s important to call before visiting your doctor to avoid you spreading the virus in the                                   
waiting room. 
If you’re feeling sick, you should stay away from work, school or public places, to help prevent                                 
putting other people at risk. 
This also applies if you or a family member aren’t fully immunised and may have been in contact with                                     
someone with measles. 
By isolating yourself you will help protect vulnerable people, including babies, pregnant women,                         
cancer patients and others who are unable to be immunised and for whom the impact of the                                 
disease can be devastating. 
You are contagious 5 days before to 5 days after rash onset, counting the day of rash onset as day 1. 
 

**  URGENT  **    UPDATED IMMUNISATION RECORDS 
Several of our families have been contacted recently with regard to updating your                         
child’s Immunisation Record… many thanks to those families who have actioned our                       
request. 
It is important that the school holds the correct immunisation documentation for each                         
student as we may be required to produce a report for the Ministry of Health should                               
there be an outbreak of an infectious disease, such as the Measles. 
If you are one of the families we contacted and you have not yet supplied the                               
information, ​your URGENT attention to this matter would be greatly appreciated - we                         
are still awaiting on approximately 40 families to provide an up-to-date Immunisation                       
Record for their child/ren. 
If the school does not hold evidence that your child has been ​fully vaccinated                           
against Measles, and an outbreak occurs at our school, your child may be excluded                           
from school for a period of time specified by the DHB and/or a Medical Officer of                               
Health or until you provide documentation of vaccination. 
You are most welcome to check your child/ren immunisation details with the School                         
Office on 07 853-0039. 
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OUT-OF-ZONE ENROLMENTS FOR ​2020 
Enrolment at the school is governed by an enrolment scheme, details of which are available on our                                 
school website ​www.tetotara.school.nz 
The Board has determined that ​10 places for New Entrant (Year 1) students, ​whose 5th Birthday falls                                 
within the enrolment period of ​20 December 2019 – 30th June 2020, are likely to be available to                                   
out-of-zone students. The exact number of places will depend on the number of applications                           
received from students who live within the school’s home zone. 
There will be two 2020 out-of-zone enrolment periods: 
The first enrolment period runs from 20 December 2019 – 30 June 2020 
The second enrolment period runs from 1 July 2020 – 16 December 2020 
For students seeking enrolment within the first enrolment period of ​20 December 2019 - 30th June                               
2020​, the deadline for receipt of out-of-zone applications is ​3.00pm on Friday 27th September,                         
2019​ ​and should be addressed to:  
Te Totara Primary School, PO Box 28134, Hamilton 3256 
 
Parents of students who live within the home zone should also apply by this date to assist the school                                     
to plan appropriately for next year.  Students who live in the home zone are entitled to enrol at the                                     
school. 
If the number of out-of-zone applications exceeds the number of places available, students will be                             
selected by ballot supervised by a Justice of the Peace, a Practicing Lawyer or a Police Officer in                                   
accordance under Section 11G (1) of the Education Act 1989. 
If a ballot for out-of-zone is required, it will be held on ​Friday 11th October, 2019​. Parents will be                                     
informed of the outcome by ​Wednesday 16th October, 2019. 

 
 
COLLECTING YUMMY STICKERS - LAST WEEK 
Thanks for collecting Yummy stickers and the cut out labels. 
The 'cut out' labels from the 2 kg bags of 'Yummy' apples or individual 'Yummy' apple                               
stickers can be cashed in to go towards winning free DG Sport sports gear for our                               
school. You can download a sticker chart from 
https://www.yummyfruit.co.nz/schools/  
and once it is all filled up, students can hand them to their classroom teachers. 
Could all sticker charts please be handed to Mrs Rochelle Lingard (Room 21) by                           
Thursday 26th September, 2019. 
 
 

2019 FEES AVAILABLE TO PAY VIA KINDO NOW 
This online system allows you to pay for our school’s fees ​(Mathletics, Aquatics, 
Voluntary School Donation, Lost Library Book Fees etc) and is also the ​ONLY​ way 
to register/pay for your child for sports teams.  
 
 
Cricket - Term 4, 2019 for Years 1-6 
Cut off date for registration is 3.00pm on Monday 23rd September, 2019 
 
Questions?   
Register for Kindo using our App or through our School Website ​(click on the link)                             
www.tetotara.school.nz​ ​then select the “Fees & Donations” tab. 
If you need help, please pop in and see us at the School Office OR give us a call on (07) 853-0039 OR call                        
the​ ​Kindo Helpdesk on 0508 454636 (toll free) 
If access is denied, it is most likely that our school does not have your current email address recorded on your                     
child’s file.  Please do not hesitate to contact the School Office on (07) 853-0039 to amend. 
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SHOOT KEYS​ - PHOTOLIFE CLASS, INDIVIDUAL & SIBLING SCHOOL PHOTOS 
The Shoot Keys were given out last week with details on how to order                           
INDIVIDUAL, SIBLING & CLASS​ photos online. 
If you do not have the internet or a computer, you can collect an Order                             
Envelope from the School Office. 
 
PLEASE NOTE: 
The cut-off date for “Free Delivery” orders to the school is midnight on ​S​unday                           
22nd October, 2019​.​  Photos will be delivered to the school early in Term 4. 
 

 
FOUND SCOOTER AT SCHOOL 
If this is your scooter, please contact Ian               
our Caretaker. 
Ph 021 139 4496 
 
 
 
 
 

SCHOOL ASSEMBLY THIS WEEK WAS HELD ​TODAY​ DUE TO THE DISCO SET-UP ON 
FRIDAY.   THEREFORE, NO ASSEMBLY TOMORROW. 
 

DATES COMING UP  
Fri 20 Sept PTA School Disco - Winter Wonderland  

Years 0-2  5.30pm - 6.45pm 
Years 3-6  7.00pm - 8.30pm 

Tues 24 Sept PTA Art Exhibition/Auction - Viewing 3.00pm - 7.00pm 
Tues 24 Sept Schoolwide Art Exhibition in Pods - Viewing 3.00pm - 7.00pm 
Wed 25 Sept Routine New Entrant Vision & Hearing Testing - Health Waikato 
Fri 27 Sept END OF TERM 3, School Finishes at 3.00pm 
 
Mon 14 Oct TERM 4, BEGINS @ 8.55am 
Wed 23 Oct PTA Meeting@ 7.30pm 
Mon 28 Oct Labour Day - School Closed  
Wed 30 Oct BOT Meeting 6.30pm 
Tues 5 Nov Junior “​Have a Go”​ Athletics Day 
Thurs 7 Nov Junior ​“​Have a Go”​ Athletics Day ​(postponement day)  
Tues 19 Nov Senior Athletics Day 
Thurs 21 Nov Senior Athletics Day ​(postponement day) 
Wed 27 Nov Year 6 Orientation to RJHS ​(9.30am - 12.30pm) 
Thurs 28 Nov BOT Meeting 6.30pm 
Tues 3 Dec Year 6 Leavers Supper 
Wed 4 Dec Volunteers Thankyou Morning Tea @ 9.00am - 9.45am - Staff Lounge 
Wed 4 Dec Cluster Athletics at Southwell 
Tues 10 Dec End of Year Celebration 
Wed 11 Dec End of Year Celebration ​(postponement day)  
Thurs 19 Dec END OF TERM 4, School Finishes at 3.00pm   
 
Ngā mihi,  

Anne Fraser 
Principal  
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TE  TOTARA PTA NEWS 
EMAIL:     ​pta@tetotara.school.nz 
 ​www.facebook.com/TTPTA 
Please ‘like’ our Facebook page to ensure you keep in the 
news loop: www.facebook.com/TTPTA 
 
SCHOOL DISCO 
Thank you in advance to all our volunteers               
for set-up, during the Disco and clean up. 
Without helpers the Disco doesn't happen -             
so…. Thank you!  
Everyone is looking forward to seeing the             
amazing decorations for the Winter         
Wonderland disco that Milky Way have           
created. 
 
NEXT MEETING:  WEDNESDAY 23​RD​ OCTOBER, 
2019 @ 7.30PM  
 
Your PTA committee: ​Fiona, Moshe, Rae, Kerry,               
Shelley 
 
 
COMMUNITY NOTICES​:  
We are often asked to put Community Notices in our newsletter. Due to the large number of requests, we now have a “Community Notices” section on the                           
notice board in the School Office, where you will find more information on the notices below. ​Please note that this does not necessarily imply School                         
endorsement of these notices. 
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